Keith & Elena's Newsletter from Mexico

TEL & E-MAIL (1) 714-408-1451 (52) 664-794-4494

Servantkhp@yahoo.com

GP USA 10582 Katella Ave. Anaheim, CA 92804

DONATION

1. Pay to the order: GP USA
(Check memo: Keith Park)
2. Paypal/Credit Card/Debit Card
https://www.gp_usa.org/give (Memo: Keith Park)
3. Venmo Payment: ID: GP-USA Inc (GI)
(Memo: Keith Park)

주안에서 사랑하는 동역자님께

하나님의 은혜와 평강이 여러분의 가정과 삶에 충만하시기를 기원하며 선교지 소식을 전합니다.

- ♡ 성경통독모임에는 현재 9명 정도가 일주일에 4일을 꾸준히 모여 시편을 읽고 있습니다.
 - 성경필사에 참여하는 18명의 형제, 자매들은 창세기를 매일 1장씩 써서 필사그룹에 올리고 있습니다. 한 자매는 매일 새벽 3시경에 필사한 사진을 보내는 열정을 보이고 있습니다. 멕시코시티 근처 뿌에블라에서 창세기 필사에 동참했던 베로니카자매가 필사에 합류한지 얼마 되지 않아 유방암으로 주님의 부르심을 받았습니다. 배로니카자매의 유가족들을 위해 기도 부탁드립니다. 하나님의 말씀을 읽고 필사하며 매일 주님과 동행하기 위해 시간과 정성을 드리며 거룩한 싸움을 이어 나가는 모든 형제, 자매들을 주님께서 더욱 굳세게 붙들어 주시길 간절히 바랍니다.



○ 올해 여름에 있을 Uniendo Naciones 캠프에 8개 현지교회와 1곳의 보육원이 참가를 결정하였고 3월부터 준비 모임을 하고 있습니다. 올해 7번째인 UN캠프의 주제는 "믿음의 세대, 하나님안에서 자라가라!"입니다. 현재 4월말까지 캠프 첫날 저녁예배에 드릴 찬양을 섬길 반주자와 보컬을 모집중입니다. 자격은 예수님을 구주로 영접한, UN캠프에 참가했던 젊은이입니다. 하나님께 드릴 찬양을 열심히 연습하여 기쁘게 섬길 일꾼들이 하루속히 세워지도록 기도해주시길 바랍니다.

UN7캠프에서 Staff로 섬기게 될 9명의 청년들은 빌 하이벨스 목사님의 "Who am I when no one's

looking" 책을 읽으며 계속 훈련중입니다. 용기, 비전, 견딤, 자기통제력, 온유한 사랑, 엄한 사랑, 희생적인 사랑 등 매주 한 챕터씩 읽으며 삶에 어떻게 적용할지 고민하며 기도하고 있습니다. 희생적인 사랑 챕터를 공부한 날은 Staff 모두가 캠프 때 화장실 청소를 하기로 결심하기도 했습니다. 캠프에 참가하는 모든 교회의 목회자, 사모, 리더들이 캠프를 위해 날짜를 정해 4월부터 7월까지 금식기도를 하고 있습니다. 올해에도 Uniendo Naciones 캠프를 통해 주님께서 이 땅의 젊은이들에게 행하실 크고 놀라운 일들을 기대합니다.

♥ Elena선교사가 Tijuana에서 약 1시간 떨어진 Tecate지역에 있는 한 교회의 초청으로 5월 4주동안 '룻기' 커피브레익 소그룹성경공부를 인도합니다. 커피브레익 성경공부를 처음 접하는 Tecate



교회의 성도들을 향한 하나님의 신실하심과 놀라운 계획을 기대합니다.

티화나 온누리교회 성도들은 계속되는 커피브레익 모임을 통해 말씀과 동행하는 기쁨을 누리고 있습니다. 야간조에 근무하여 많이 피곤함에도 불구하고 아침시간에 말씀을 배우러 나오는 자매도 있고, 아침시간 커피브레익에 참여하기 위해 일하는 시간을 아침에서 이른 새벽으로 조정한 자매도 있습니다. 하나님의 말씀을 사모하며 공부에 참여하는 한사람, 한사람이 참으로 귀합니다. 계속해서 하나님의 말씀이 티화나 지역에 흥왕하기를 간절히 바랍니다.

- 4월 홈리스사역 때는 그리스도의 향기교회의 청소년들이 예배시간에 핸드벨로 찬양을 주님께 올려드렸습니다. 완벽하고 프로페셔널한 연주는 아니었지만 열심히 연습하여 드리는 찬양이었기에 주님께서 기뻐 받으셨을줄 믿습니다. 예배 때 키보드와 드럼으로 섬겼던 청년들이 개인사정으로 사역에 참여를 하지 못하게 되어 여러 달 동안 Elena선교사 혼자 찬양인도를 하고 있었는데, 몇 달전에 홈리스사역에 봉사자로 합류한 한인자매가 자발적으로 다음달부터 예배 찬양을 함께 섬겨주기로 해 하나님께 감사를 올려드립니다. 또한 얼마전 갑자기 시신경에 문제가 생겨 보는 것이 불편해지고 손에는 피부암 진단까지 받은 Elvita자매가 육신의 연약함에도 불구하고 홈리스사역에 와서 기쁘게 섬겨주었습니다. Elvita자매는 몇 달 전 자궁절제수술을 받느라 하던 일을 그만두게 된 어려운 형편때문에 나라에서 저소득층을 위해 운영하는 병원에서 무료진료를 받게 되었는데, 치료와 회복을 위해함께 기도해주시기 바랍니다.
- ♥ 저희는 매달 마약 및 알코올중독자갱생원 및 홈리스쉘터 방문을 할 때 예배와 사역을 위해 스피커 등

음향장비와 프로젝터, 큰 휴대용 화면 등을 가지고 다니며 예배드릴 장소에 설치를 합니다. 현재 스피커와 프로젝터의 성능이 좋지 않아 스피커의 찬양이 이상한 소리로 나오기도 하고 기독교 영화를 보여주는데 화면이 너무 어두워 영화보는 내내 미안한 마음이 들었습니다. 주님께서 이 사역을 위한 저희의 필요를 채워주시도록 기도로 함께 해주세요.

○ 저희가 청소년 및 청년사역에 주력을 하지만 커피브레익, 성경필사 등의 모임을 통해 젊은이들의 부모님들의 신앙과 삶도 접하게 됩니다. 교회가 젊은이들에게 신앙교육을 한다고 해도 젊은이들과 함께 사는 부모님들이 건강한 신앙을 가지고 가정을 잘 세워나가는 것이 무엇보다 중요함을 절실히 느낍니다. 가정의 기초가 되는 부부의 관계가 신앙안에서 더 친밀하고 건강해지도록 도울 수 있는 가정사역이 티후아나의 여러 교회와 커플들에게 필요함을 느끼며 부부워크샵을 준비하기 위해 기도하고 있습니다. 하나님께서 디자인하신 결혼의 의미를 되새기고 부부간의 갈등, 해결, 의사소통 등의 주제를 여러 주에 걸쳐 다루는 모임으로 진행하려 생각합니다. 아직 워크샵 시기는 미정이지만 가정사역에 관심을 가지고 있는 교회들과 이야기를 하고 있습니다. 함께 동역할 팀원과 재정, 기도의 동역자들을 위해 기도해주세요. 하나님께서 이 사역을 가정이 살아나고 다음 세대에 선항 영향력을 끼치는 귀한 도구로 사용하시기를 간절히 소망합니다.



🛂 함께 기도해주세요!!!

- 1. 멕시코 현지 청소년과 청년들이 말씀통독을 통해 주님과 인격적으로 더욱 가까워지고 매일매일 주님과 기쁘게 동행하는 삶을 살도록
- 2. 성경필사와 Coffee Break 소그룹 성경공부에 참여하는 한인과 현지인 형제, 자매분들이 말씀의 은혜를 누리며 예수그리스도의 생명력이 가득한 삶을 살도록
- 3. Uniendo Naciones 캠프 Staff 10주간의 훈련에 성령의 임재하심이 가득하도록, Staff들이 인격적으로 성숙되어 기쁘고 겸손하게 주님의 일을 감당하도록
- 4. UN7캠프를 준비하는 모든 모임과 함께 하는 8개 교회와 1곳의 보육원 목회자들과 사역자들, 스텝들 위에 성령님의 기름부으심이 가득하고 모두가 한마음과 한 뜻으로 기도하며 준비하도록, 캠프 첫째날 찬양인도할 팀원들이 빠른 시일내에 모집되어 연습을 시작할 수 있도록
- 5. C.R.R.E.A.D재활센터의 입소자들이 주님을 인격적으로 만나고 중독을 벗어나 복음에 합당한 삶을 살게 하시고 센터봉사에 함께 할 봉사자들이 세워지고 설고자, 찬양인도자, 모든 봉사자들에게 성령의 기름부으심이 가득하도록
- 6. Keith와 Elena선고사의 성령충만과 건강을 위해(Keith: 당뇨, Elena: 허리디스크), Elena선고사 목회상담공부에 지혜와 인내를 허락하시고 확업을 계속 할 수 있는 재정을 허락하시도록
- 7. 최근 성경공부 인도와 외부 사역이 많아지면서 차량 사용이 잦아져 한 대의 차량만으로 두 사람이 사역을 감당하기가 쉽지 않아 차량이 한 대 더 필요함을 절실히 느끼고 있습니다. 이 필요가 채워지도록 기도로 함께 해주시기 바랍니다.

Keith & Elena's Newsletter from Mexico

TEL & E-MAIL

(1) 714-408-1451

(52) 664-794-4494

Servantkhp@yahoo.com

GP USA

10582 Katella Ave.

Anaheim, CA 92804

DONATION

1. Pay to the order: GP USA

(Check memo: Keith Park)

2. Paypal/Credit Card/Debit Card

https://www.gp_usa.org/give (Memo: Keith Park)

3. Venmo Payment: ID: GP-USA Inc (GI)

(Memo: Keith Park)

Dear Beloved Co-workers in the Lord,

We pray that God's grace and peace may abundantly fill your homes and lives as we share with you updates from the mission field.

Bible Reading and Writing

Currently, about nine brothers and sisters are gathering four days a week for a Bible reading, faithfully reading through the book of Psalms. In addition, eighteen brothers and sisters are participating in a Bible writing, writing one chapter of Genesis by hand each day and posting it in our Whatsapp group. One sister shows remarkable passion by sending a photo of her written chapter around 3 a.m. each day.

Sadly, Sister Verónica, who had recently joined the writing from Puebla, near Mexico City, was called home to the Lord after a battle with breast cancer. We ask for your prayers for her grieving family.

We earnestly pray that the Lord will continue to strengthen all the brothers and sisters who are dedicating their time and hearts to reading and writing God's Word daily, striving to walk closely with Him in this holy journey.



Uniendo Naciones Camp Preparation

For this summer's Uniendo Naciones (UN) Camp, eight local churches and one orphanage have confirmed their participation, and preparation meetings have been underway since March. This will be the 7th UN Camp, and the theme for this year is: "Generation of Faith, Grow in God!" Currently, we are recruiting accompanists and vocalists to serve during the worship for the first evening service. Applicants must be young people who have accepted Jesus as their Savior and who have previously participated in a UN Camp. Please pray that God will raise up youths who will joyfully commit to practicing diligently and offering their praise to the Lord.

The nine young people who will serve as Staff at UN7 Camp are undergoing continued training by reading Bill Hybels' book

Who Am I When No One's Looking. Each week, they read and reflect on a chapter—covering topics like Courage, Vision, Endurance, Self-Discipline, Tender Love, Tough Love, and Sacrificial Love—and pray about how to apply these principles in their lives.

On the day they studied the chapter on Sacrificial Love, all the Staff members decided together to take turns cleaning the bathrooms during camp as a practical way to serve.

In addition, pastors, pastor's wives, and leaders from all participating churches have committed to taking turns fasting and praying for the camp from April through July.

We are excited and full of expectation for the great and mighty works the Lord will do in the lives of young people through this year's Uniendo Naciones Camp.



Coffee Break Bible Study

Elena received an invitation from a church located in Tecate—about an hour away from Tijuana—Missionary Elena will be leading a four-week *Coffee Break* small group Bible study on the Book of Ruth throughout May. We look forward to seeing God's faithfulness and amazing plans unfold for the members of the Tecate church as they experience *Coffee Break* Bible study for the very first time.

Meanwhile, the members of Todas Las Naciones Church in Tijuana continue to enjoy the joy of walking with the Word through their ongoing *Coffee Break* gatherings. Some sisters, despite working exhausting night shifts, faithfully come in the morning to study God's Word. Others have even adjusted their work schedules, switching to early dawn hours, just to be able to participate in the morning *Coffee Break* studies. Every person who hungers for God's Word and commits to studying it is truly precious to see. We earnestly pray that God's Word will continue to spread and flourish throughout

the Tijuana region.

Homeless and Rehab Center Ministry

During our April homeless ministry, the youths from Aroma de Jesucristo Church offered a handbell performance to the Lord during the worship service. Although it was not a perfect or professional performance, we believe the Lord gladly received their praise, offered with hearts full of effort and dedication.

For the past several months, due to personal circumstances, the young people who used to serve by playing the keyboard and drums during worship were unable to continue participating. As a result, Missionary Elena had been leading worship alone. However, a Korean sister who recently joined the homeless ministry team as a volunteer has willingly offered to help in worship starting next month, and we give thanks to God for this answer to prayer.

Additionally, despite experiencing health challenges—including sudden vision problems caused by optic nerve issues and a recent diagnosis of skin cancer on her hand. Sister Elvita came and joyfully served in the homeless ministry. A few months ago, she had to quit her job due to undergoing a hysterectomy and is now receiving free treatment for low-income patients at the National Hospital of Mexico. Please pray for her healing and full recovery.

Every month, when we visit drug and alcohol rehabilitation center and homeless shelter, we transport and set up equipment like speakers, sound systems, projectors, and large portable screens to create worship environment. However, the current speakers and projectors are in poor condition; sometimes the sound during praise is distorted, and when showing Christian movies, the screen is so dim that it makes us feel bad for those watching. Please join us in praying that the Lord will provide for these ministry needs.

Preparing for Family Ministry

Although our primary focus is towards youths and young adults, through gatherings like Coffee Break Bible study groups and Bible writing groups, we are also connecting with the parents of these young people. Through this, we have come to deeply realize that no matter how much faith training the church provides, it is crucial for parents—who live daily with their children—to have a healthy faith and to build strong homes.

We especially feel the urgent need to help strengthen marriages, the foundation of the family, through faith. For this reason, we are praying and preparing to launch a marriage workshop. The workshop will focus on the meaning of marriage as designed by God and will cover topics like marital conflict, conflict resolution, and communication skills over several weeks. The specific schedule is yet to be determined, but we are currently in conversation with several churches in Tijuana who are interested in family ministry.

Please pray that God would raise up team members, financial supports, and prayer partners for this new ministry. We earnestly hope and pray that the Lord will use this effort as a precious tool to restore families and bring a godly influence to the next generation.

Please Join Us in Prayer!

- 1. That the local Mexican youths and young adults may grow closer to the Lord personally through Bible Reading and live joyfully walking with Him every day.
- 2. That the Koreans and local brothers and sisters participating in the Bible Writing and Coffee Break small group Bible studies would experience the abundant grace through God's Word and live lives filled with the life of Jesus Christ.
- 3. That the 10-week training for the Uniendo Naciones Camp Staff would be full of the Holy Spirit's presence, and that each Staff member would mature in character to joyfully and humbly serve the Lord.
- 4. That all the preparation meetings for UN7 Camp, along with the pastors, ministry leaders, and staff from the eight participating churches and one orphanage, would be anointed by the Holy Spirit, united in heart and spirit, and prayerful in their preparations. Please also pray that worship team members for the first night of camp will be recruited soon and begin their practice joyfully.
- 5. That the residents at C.R.R.E.A.D. Rehabilitation Center would encounter the Lord personally, be set free from addiction, and live lives worthy of the Gospel. Also, more volunteers would be raised up to serve at the center, and the preachers, worship leaders, and all volunteers would be anointed with the Holy Spirit.
- 6. For the fullness of the Holy Spirit and health for Missionaries Keith and Elena (Keith: diabetes; Elena: herniated disc in her back). Please pray for wisdom and perseverance for Elena as she continues her pastoral counseling studies, and for the financial provision needed to continue her education.
- 7. As Bible study grows and outside ministry activities have increased, it has become very difficult for the two missionaries to manage with only one vehicle. We are urgently praying for the provision of an additional vehicle to support the growing ministry needs. Please join us in praying for this need to be met.